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Bill Type and Number:    Ordinance 2013-560
Sponsor: Council Member Redman:
Date of Introduction: August 27, 2013
Committee(s) of Reference: F; RCD
Date of Analysis: August 30, 2013
Type of Action: Appropriation
Bill Summary: The ordinance appropriates $21,680 from the Planning Department Development Services Division to provide funding for the San Marco Boulevard Bicycle/Pedestrian Improvements Project; provides for a carryover of funds to Fiscal Year 2013-2014; provides for oversight by the Department of Public Works.
Background Information:  Jacksonville is currently one of the worst cities in the U.S. for deaths and injuries to bicyclists and pedestrians.  In 2007-2009, Jacksonville was 50th out of 51 cities in bicycle/pedestrian fatality rates.  San Marco Boulevard is utilized by many cyclists to ride from the Riverside/Avondale area over the Acosta Bridge toward Southside.  San Marco Boulevard’s current design is unsafe for bicycling.  The purpose of the appropriation is to provide funding for the San Marco Bicycle/Pedestrian Improvements Project, consisting of shared lane marking installation and signage for bicycle lanes along San Marco Boulevard, and a pedestrian crosswalk at the intersection of Riviera Street and San Marco Boulevard.
Policy Impact: Planning and Development Department/Bicycling and Pedestrian Safety
Fiscal Impact: The ordinance appropriates $21,680
Analyst: Jackson
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